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Dear Friends, 
 
I woke up the day after election night feeling very sad.  My mood was matched by the gentle 
rain falling early yesterday morning.  The election of Donald Trump to be the next President was 
inconceivable to me and I spent time yesterday morning wondering what might happen in the 
next four years.  Of course I have no way of trying to predict the future. The reality is that my 
sadness will pass and I will move on and do the work I am called to do.  I imagine that you may 
have felt the same as I did on Wednesday morning.  It is indeed a sad day and yet I have faith 
that God is with us in the midst of this difficult time.   
 
Each morning I begin with a twenty minutes of centering prayer or meditation.  Yesterday it was 
hard to stay focused as I tried to settle my troubled heart.  I ask for God's presence and love as 
well for prayers for President and Mrs. Obama, President-Elect Trump and Mrs. Trump and 
Secretary Clinton and former President Clinton.  This is a time that we are called to be in prayer 
and to listen to what God is saying to us.  It appears to me that Mr. Trump's improbable win is a 
wake up call for the nation.  
 
As followers of Christ we are called to love as Christ loved us; even those we do not agree with 
or like.  As followers of Christ we can no longer stand on the sidelines and take our faith for 
granted.  We are called to be instruments of God's Peace more than ever; even when it is hard 
as it is today.  We must try - and I have faith that we will - move forward in faith.  Again it will 
take time, but together we can lean on one another as well as on the everlasting arms of God. 
 
So what is on your heart and in your mind two days after the election? This Sunday morning I 
will be around in the auditorium for anyone who would like to come and sit in silence and pray 
and have time to share how God has led you during these difficult days.  I will also meet with 
our youth after the 10:30 Liturgy in the teen suite to have the same conversation with them.   
 
I am reminded today of the Baptismal Covenant in the Book of Common Prayer.  We promise 
as followers of Jesus Christ to love and serve others as Christ as well as to respect the dignity 
of every person.  Yes, we are disappointed today but I believe that God calls us more then ever 
to be instruments of his love and Grace.  I am available to pray with and listen to you during this 
time.   
 
How might God be using each one of us at SsAM to be instruments of God's love and Grace?  It 
is time to act and to love boldly! 
 
Peace, 
 
Fr. David  


